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STA in TOUCH 
 
 

A newsletter of the Saanich Teachers’ Association 
BCTF members of Local #63 (Saanich) 

 

 

Welcome to our November Edition of the STA-in-Touch!  I hope you all had a great October and a fun time with 
your students and colleagues preparing for the excitement of Halloween.   

Please remember that we are always looking for new article contributors.  This is not a commitment or an 
obligation; it’s an opportunity to share your experiences as a professional with your colleagues.  If you are 
interested in writing an article, please don’t hesitate to contact me.   

In speaking with different teachers and TOCs, it is evident that many people are unaware that we – the STA – 
have a website and Facebook group.  If you are on Facebook, think about joining our ‘closed’ group by 
searching for Saanich Teachers’ Association.  Our website address is www.saanichteachers.com and its 
purpose is to be a valuable resource, a place where you can find important forms, Pro-D information and much 
more.  Note that our site is currently being updated. 

Article submission deadline for our December edition of the STA-in-Touch:  November 25th.  Draft will be 
approved at the December 2nd Executive meeting.   

      

  Deryck Ball – Editor/Communications Chair 

 

 

 

N O V E M B E R  2 0 1 5  

http://www.saanichteachers.com/
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President’s Report 
by Mark Skanks 

Greetings everyone.   I wonder how many of you felt like my wife and I did late in the 
evening on Oct 19th – unable to sleep, somewhat in shock, and like a great weight had 
been lifted. 

Whatever your personal political leaning (and I count myself as being small “c” 
conservative in a fiscal sense, although definitely not conservative in a social sense) I 
think most would agree that Stephen Harper had lost his way.  I think many suddenly 

awoke to a sense that we had become a country that had quietly drifted away from the ideals of democratic 
socialism, and as a result, we now have a new Prime Minister, who – for the time being at least – is saying 
many of the things that people have been longing to hear.   

Why am I mentioning all this?  Well, for one he has signaled a sharp departure from his predecessor in his 
approach to unions and to the public service in particular in an open letter. 

Second, Trudeau’s election also signals an appetite for change that we can only hope will carry through to May 
2017, when – with our help – we will see the end of the Christy Clark era and a return to a caring and 
responsible government that doesn’t only pay lip service to public education, but funds it properly and works 
hard for its success.  While I can’t at this moment envision the BC Liberals making that complete of a 
transformation, the NDP also have an uphill battle given how their federal counterparts fared this past month.   

In the end, I honestly don’t care which party provides that shift as long as it happens, and I know and trust that 
you will be working hard to make sure that happens too.   

(In fact, as if to confirm this, I have just been across the hall listening to the teachers at the Pro-Growth Council 
meeting, and it is downright humbling and inspiring to listen to Saanich teachers and to realize just how much 
all of you care about issues of justice and about weaving that sense of care for the world around you 
throughout your practice.  I am proud to be in your company.) 

M 

Pension Consultation 

A gentle reminder to complete the survey on the future of our pension plan by the middle of December.  The 
link is here.  

If you didn’t attend the pension consultation meeting, it is highly advisable that you first have a conversation 
with a colleague who did, and/or that you have a look through the supporting materials on the BCTF website.  
At the very least you will need to know and understand what the different options are (including the status 
quo). 

The supporting materials page is here. 

Here is what Jim Iker wrote on the process that will follow the survey: 

mailto:mskanks@sd63.bc.ca
mailto:mskanks@sd63.bc.ca
https://www.liberal.ca/open-letter-to-canadas-public-servants/
http://survey.bctf.ca/PensionConsultation2015/pensionconsultationsurvey2015.htm
http://www.bctf.ca/PensionConsultations2015/
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT – CONTINUED 

After the consultations are completed in early December, if a recommendation is made by the 
Executive Committee to make a change to the plan, the recommendation will be made known to 
the entire membership. The AGM delegates you elect in your local will be tasked with coming to 
the AGM, listening to and participating in the debate on that recommendation (if one is made), 
and then making the best decision possible for the majority of current and future plan 

members.   

Updates are also being provided at the upcoming Fall Representative Assembly (RA) and the Winter RA, with a 
review of the plan options and their possible effect.  

Don Peterson and Colin Plant are your representatives to the RA.  They will share information about the 
agenda of the November and January meetings as they become available and I know they always welcome 
your feedback.   

Our delegates to the BCTF AGM are elected each year at the February General Meeting.  This year’s meeting is 
on Wednesday, February 3rd (location TBD).  This year will be the 100th AGM of the BCTF and so it would be an 
interesting one to attend for a number of reasons. 

Curriculum Implementation 

As I am writing this, we are still waiting to hear how many teachers will be allotted to Saanich out of the 2000 
or so that the Ministry will release to come and learn the “framework” for rolling out the new curriculum.  
These teachers will have the task of returning to the district and helping to design and implement the 
additional Non-Instructional days that will be added to the calendar this year, and dedicated solely to the new 
curriculum. 

By the time you read this, I will have already put out a call for expressions of interest from teachers to be part 
of this initial group, and we (the Curriculum Implementation Committee) may have already started considering 
the applications.  When we sat down to create a set of selection criteria, we felt we had to base it on what we 
felt would be an ideal composition for the Saanich “team”, and an initial model for how we thought the NIDs 
would work in practice.  (Edit:  as of Wednesday, November 4, I actually haven’t put out a call.  We’re still 
waiting for the Ministry to release final numbers.) 

Obviously, the eventual composition of the team will depend on who puts their name forward, and once those 
teachers return from their meeting with the Ministry, they will refine the committee’s plan for this year’s 
NIDs.  But at the moment that I am writing this, our initial plan is to have different plans at the three levels – 
elementary, middle and secondary – with elementary NIDs being primarily school-based, and middle and 
secondary schools meeting as a district group and then in departments/subject areas/grades on the first NID, 
followed by a school-based NID.  

Recommendations for which days will be used for the NIDs must be made in concert with the District (and out 
of courtesy, with the president of the parents’ Association) and the earliest the Board will be able to pass a 
calendar motion with advice from the Saanich team of teachers and the Implementation Committee is the 
December 5th Board meeting.  More likely a decision will be made at the January Board meeting.  In any event, 
don’t expect the NIDs to fall any earlier than the spring. 

There will obviously be much more to discuss on Curriculum in the coming months.  Stay tuned.  
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT – CONTINUED 

MyEd BC 

So far, only “key operators” from each school have been training on how to use MyEd BC.  This coming month, 
the rest of you should be receiving in-service training on how to use MyEd BC, which, in case you missed it, is 
the successor to BCeSIS.  By in-service training, I mean that this training (at least the initial training) should be 
happening during paid time, most likely during a staff meeting.   This is because the introduction of MyEd BC is 
an employer-driven technology change.  You should not be asked to train on how to use the new program on 
your own, or exclusively on your own time. 

To be fair, I have no expectation that this would happen.  It is definitely not the intention that the employer 
has expressed.  Nevertheless, it’s an opportunity for me to flesh out for members the difference between in-
service and Pro-D, and to set out what you should expect. 

Like BCeSIS, we will only be using the program for attendance and report card generation at middle and 
secondary, so the need for in-depth training should be minimal anyway (apart from some teachers like 
counselors for example, who work extensively with student timetables, although these teachers are likely the 
key operators mentioned earlier).  

Also like BCeSIS, though, MyEd BC has had roll-out problems elsewhere in the province.  Luckily, we are the 
last group to convert, so hopefully many of the problems will have been addressed.  It would be too much to 
expect, though, that there won’t be any problems.  As Mark Fraser said to me just moments before I wrote 
this:  “there will be pain.”   I promised him that I wouldn’t quote him out of context, because otherwise it 
sounds like a threat.      

TTOC minimum call-out 

This past month, TTOCs will have noticed a change in practice with respect to minimum callout.  Article 
B.2.14.a in our contract says:  

For pay purposes, no teacher-teaching-on-call assignment shall be for less than 0.4 of a day, 
except for a teacher who is being paid on scale at the time of the on-call assignment. 

Of course, now that all TTOCs are being paid on scale, this suggests that there is no more minimum callout.  
The employer had not noticed this until recently, but once they did, they issued a change effective this past 
October to stop paying 0.4 for callouts less than 0.4. 

There is a part b to B.2.14 as well, though, which has had a long and convoluted history to replacement by 
LOU #104 and back.  I won’t go into this history other than to say that Paul Standring and I intend to meet very 
soon to sort out B.2.14 in its entirety before the new 2013-19 contract can be finalized.  We may end up 
confirming the end of minimum callout, or we may return to it – I can’t say at the moment where we will land.  
I can tell you that the Employment Standards Regulations specifically excludes teachers (among others) from 
minimum callout language in the Act, so unless we have contract language to the contrary, there is no 
minimum. 

Once again, stay tuned. 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT – CONTINUED 

Living with Balance 

Earlier in the year, I put out a message asking if there were any teachers interested in the Living with Balance 
program.  There was interest at the time, and we worked out tentative dates.  Unfortunately, of those who 
replied a majority were not able to attend a course using the dates we had available. 

So, back to the drawing board we went, and now we are looking for teachers who might be interested in 
attending a Living with Balance course that would run Fridays after school from Jan 8th to Feb 12th. 

Some details: 

 This is a 12-hour course focused on using personal reflection and the principles of cognitive behaviour 
therapy to help teachers strike and maintain a better balance between their professional and personal 
lives. 

 The instructor is our Banyan Health and Wellness consultant, Christine Pearce.  She has taught similar 
courses in other sectors many times.  Some of you may know her from your participation in the BCTF 
Health and Wellness program. 

 The intention would be to have 6 sessions on Fridays after school, and the dates have been chosen to 
try to avoid NIDs and holidays.  Once there is a committed group of people, there is of course the 
possibility for the group to collectively adjust the schedule. 

 Christine has said that she would prefer that the group number be no more than 10 teachers for a 
given course. 

 There is no cost to you.  The BCTF and the District would share the cost.  Keven Elder has committed to 
use part of the money from a government attendance initiative to fund the District’s portion for up to 
40 spots @ $200 each over the next 3 years.  I intend to ask the STA rep assembly to authorize chipping 
in some funding for snacks 

If you are interested in this course, please contact the STA office staoffice@saanichteachers.com.  

TLO course 

Some of you have asked about the TLO course, given that there is another cohort running now, and given that 
I previously identified this course as a point of contention between the STA and the employer. 

I can confirm that aspects of the course – in particular as it pertains to the process of posting and filling – do 
remain an issue between the STA and the employer.  I can also mention though, that as a result of ongoing 
discussions between myself and Mark Fraser and Paul Standring, I believe we are possibly closer to an 
understanding, and (fingers crossed) a potential way forward that would resolve the heart of our dispute. 

I don’t want to say more than that at the moment, because this issue intersects with a grievance that remains 
unresolved and is currently under assessment by the BCTF for arbitration in addition to the local work that 
Mark, Paul, the SIDES admin and I are putting in behind the scenes. 

K-12 Innovation 

Finally, I have literally just received a message from the BCTF that I have been asked to forward to you.  Jim  

mailto:staoffice@saanichteachers.com
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT – CONTINUED 

Iker writes: 

Hello Local Presidents, 

 Please make your members aware of these funds, and the upcoming deadline. Information about the fund was 
included in last week’s BCTF News but additional promotion through your local networks will be beneficial too. 

 More project funds announced for K–12 Innovation Strategy. 

Earlier this year, the Minister of Education announced the K–12 strategy, a strategy intended to support 
teachers as they implement practices that integrate and promote personalized learning. The BCTF is a member 
of the Innovation Partnership Working Group, which accepts and selects the project proposals. 

 The deadline for submission for the second intake is 11:59 p.m. on Monday, November 16. Please note that 
submission requirements have been amended. Find information about the strategy and submission forms here. 

 

 

Local Representatives’ Report 
by Don Peterson & Colin Plant 

 
On November 6th and 7th Saanich teachers Don Peterson, Colin Plant 
and Mark Skanks will attend the first of three Representative 
Assemblies of the BCTF in Richmond BC.  Don and Colin attend as the 
Saanich Local Representatives and they vote on behalf of Saanich 
teachers.  Mark also attends as STA President, but he cannot make 
motions or vote at the meeting.  

During the meeting the three of them will be discussing the items on the agenda and reflecting and voting 
based on what they believe Saanich teachers would want. 

The agenda for the meeting can be sent to you if you are interested.  Just email Don or Colin via Zimbra and 
they will email it to you via a non school-district address. 

One of the more interesting reports being presented to the Fall RA is a report from the BCTF executive 
examining whether the BCTF should consider re-joining the Canadian Teachers’ Federation (CTF).   The report 
is the first step and the topic will be re-visited at the Winter RA for further debate.  A decision will likely be 
made at the 2016 AGM. 

A report on the results of the Fall RA will appear in the next newsletter.  

If you wish to know more about the role of the Local Representative, please feel free to email Don or Colin.  

 

http://k12innovation.ca/
mailto:dpeterson@sd63.bc.ca
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Professional Development Report 
by Holly Mair 

Professional Development and Field Trips  
 
Some teachers have been asking why the teacher expenses related to a classroom field 
trip is not considered an eligible professional development expense. Valid arguments 
have been made to support their thinking: first, the teacher who participates in that field 
trip will also engage in valuable, hands-on learning; and second, the teacher will grow as 
a professional with his or her new knowledge. If we believe these things, why then is it 

not acceptable for a teacher to take his or her class on a field trip and then claim the teacher expenses 
through teacher professional development? 
  
This question has been discussed and debated at length with the members of the Joint PD Committee in 
Saanich, the school-based PD reps in Saanich, and even at the BCTF level at both our recent Zone Meeting and 
at Summer Conference.  The following five arguments continue to form the basis of why classroom field trips  
have not been eligible as a Professional Development expense. 
 
1.  Not all Learning is Pro-D:   Like other professionals, teachers are constantly learning on the job.  The  
oncologist learns more about cancer from the ways his/her patient reacts to treatment and the teacher learns 
more about teaching from the ways his/her students react to the lesson.  For example, many teachers report 
that assessing student work helps them learn more about teaching. Assessment helps teachers adapt their 
teaching pace, helps them seek-out new teaching strategies, and helps them understand what is engaging for 
students and what is not engaging.  Similarly teachers have learned about teaching from observing a guest 
speaker, or from observing a colleague or a student teacher.  While no one would dispute that all of these 
experiences are valuable professional learning, they do not constitute a funded professional development 
activity.  
 
2. Our current policies have been created under the understanding that field trips are not an allowable 
expense:  The vast majority of our schools have chosen to run a group account for professional development.  
This means that in many schools teachers are given the opportunity to claim more than the amount of funding 
generated by the contractual obligations the board has to each individual teacher.  If we ever changed our 
position on field trips, it would be important for schools to have the opportunity to revisit their policies in a 
meaningful way.  Most schools are already finding it difficult to meet the professional learning needs of the 
staff and in some cases schools have either ran out of money or have requested to run a deficit to support the 
expenses they would like to support.  It would be fair to say that if field trips were an allowable PD expense, 
that current policies could create a situation where the PD fund is depleted before all teachers have an 
opportunity to access the fund.  This would not be fair or equitable. 
  
3.  Duty-free Professional Development is important to maintain the integrity of PD:  Professional 
development days are days when we are not supervising students for the same reason that prep time is a time 
when we are not required to supervise students. While it could be possible for a teacher to effectively 
supervise students while doing either of these activities, it is recognized that the supervision duties ultimately 
trump the professional development activity or the prep activity.  Student safety is always the first priority so  

mailto:hmair@sd63.bc.ca
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PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT REPORT – CONTINUED 

by eliminating the need to supervise, we protect our ability to learn professionally.  
 
4. The tone of the presentation is often different:  The tone of most presentations changes when the 
audience is mixed. For example, if a teacher took his/her grade 5 students to the Royal BC Museum on a field 
trip, the tone of the presentation would be different than if that teacher attended one of their educator days 
and viewed the exhibit with a group of colleagues. At both visits the teacher would see the same artifacts and 
exhibits, but those participating in the educator days would also learn about links to the curriculum, about 
cross-curricular teaching strategies, and about various activities and strategies that could be incorporated 
before, during and after the visit. It is a far richer professional experience than what is prepared for the grade 
5 class on the day they attend. 
  
5.  Why now?  Up until recently field trips have always been funded by the district and by parents.  A 
precedent has been set that field trips are instructional in nature and should be treated as instructional time.  
This also means they are funded in the same way.  Many teachers who have debated this issue have felt that 
teachers shouldn't be responsible for making up a short-fall in government funding and have felt that allowing 
field trips to be funded as a PD activity will put undue pressure on everyone to fore-go their individual 
opportunities for PD so that their students can receive the same hands-on learning experience as a colleague  
in another school. 
 
I am hopeful that the school district will continue to fund hands-on learning experiences for students and I am  
thankful that when the funding gets tight that school PAC groups often step in to fill the gap. In a perfect 
world we would work in a properly funded system and we would have consistent and adequate funding to 
provide the best learning opportunities for all of our students. Your professional development committee is 
committed to adapting and changing our policies in a way that is fair and equitable to all involved and that 
reflects new ways of professional learning.  We will be meeting again in the early spring to discuss any 
potential changes to next year's PD Handbook.  Please give your input to your school-based PD rep or directly 
to one of the members of the committee. 

 
 - Secondary Rep:  Paul Ledet 
 - Middle Rep:  Angie Savage 
 - Elementary/District Staff:  Diana Wiseman 
 - TTOC:  Brigid Skelton 
 - PD Chair:  Holly Mair 
 - District AO:  Mark Fraser 

 

Social Justice Report 
by Angie Savage 

 
Hello everyone!  I am the STA chair for the Social Justice Committee.  I am a grade 6/7 

generalist at Royal Oak Middle School.  My role will be to provide information for you, 

support the social justice work you are doing in your classrooms, and to facilitate 

workshops and resource knowledge.   

mailto:lmarchand@sd63.bc.ca
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SOCIAL JUSTICE REPORT – CONTINUED 

There should be at least one social justice rep for each school.  Thanks to those of you who have put your 

name forward to fulfill this important role.  Several sites have a rep but some do not.  If your school does not 

have a rep please consider becoming one! Then inform your staff rep and myself and we will put you on the 

list.  My school email is asavage@sd63.bc.ca 

Workshops/Resources 

Some exciting news to report is the creation of some hands on workshops using the social justice as a lens to 

view resources and curriculum.  These workshops may be offered at the Tapestry Conference in February in 

Victoria.  Also the BCTF has some workshops on a variety of social justice issues.  Simply go to the BCTF web 

page > Social Justice > Programs & Workshops, if you see one of interest for your staff please let me know.  I 

would be happy to arrange one of these for the district or for your school.  A minimum of 12 to 15 people are 

needed to run a workshop. 

16 Days of Action 

This campaign starts on November 25: International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women.  It 

runs for 16 days until December 10 to reflect the global impact violence has had on women.  Go to BCTF Status 

of Women Action group's webpage under Social Justice for more lesson ideas. 

A Social Justice Lens 

When selecting resources it is helpful to use a lens to determine if the choices we make for our classrooms 

reflect the principles of social justice.  I have posted the next article from the Social Justice Lens booklet (to the 

STA website under the Social Justice tab) published by the BCTF to illustrate the practical use of this lens for all 

grade levels.  I hope you will find this helpful.    

Seeds of Social Justice 

The November issue of Seeds of Social Justice, which highlights issues related to peace and global education, 
provides some resources and activities that you may wish to use in your classroom.  This monthly newsletter is 
produced by the BCTF Committee for Action on Social Justice.  I will be sending this month’s newsletter directly 
to Social Justice Reps. 

December’s issue of Seeds of Social Justice is focused on the status of women and the 16 Days of Action 
following the International Day for the Elimination of Violence against Women from Nov. 25-Dec. 10. 

Please consider sharing some of the activities that you are using in your classes by forwarding your ideas for 
publication in the December issue of Seeds.  Please contact me at asavage@sd63.bc.ca if you have any 
questions or would like to submit some of your ideas in the next December issue of Seeds. 

 
 
 
 

mailto:asavage@sd63.bc.ca
http://saanichteachers.com/wp-content/uploads/2015/11/SJ-Lens.pdf
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       First Nations Report 
by Ginny Underwood  

Fall greetings from me, your Local Aboriginal Education Contact for yet another year.  I 
have been in this role since its inception; this is my eighth consecutive year in my role.  I 
do enjoy attending Summer Conferences and South Island Zone meetings for the past 

several years.  The monthly meetings are informative and there is always so much to learn I find.  Employment 
Equity is my baby and for now it is on the back burner until the New Year when I will set up meetings once 
again with all involved.  I also attend the First Nations Education Steering Committee Education Conference in 
Vancouver for the last few years.  It is an awesome conference where you could learn so much about our 
authentic First Nations' resources, buy resources from the vendors and meet so many First Nation educators 
from around British Columbia.  If you Google FNESC Conference 2015 you could check out the workshops and 
see all of the splendid workshops they offer.  It is expensive, but you have to be resourceful with funding 
(bussing, staying with relatives or carpooling, etc.)...because where there is a will there is a way. FNESC 
created Principles of Learning; perhaps you have this poster posted in your school.  Two principles I would like 
to highlight are:  

a) Learning recognizes the role of indigenous knowledge   

             b) Learning involves recognizing that some knowledge is sacred and only shared with permission 
and/or in certain situations. 

I will leave those points for you to ponder and you can email me if you want to chat further about them.  I 
have shared several links to valuable, helpful websites for you to explore.  They are in the archives of our 
newsletters but I will list a couple here if you want to explore them at your leisure.  One of the most esteemed 
websites is the Project of Heart; it illuminates the hidden history of Indian Residential Schools in British 
Columbia.  The website is not as daunting as it first was, it has been greatly improved to highlight British 
Columbia's particular history.  Did you know that in 150 years of residential schools 150 000 children were 
taken.  The Truth and Reconciliation Reports states that "The death toll was at least 6 000 Aboriginal children 
died while in the residential school system.  This is only an estimate as more research provides more evidence. 
The legacy of residential schools is felt to this day.  The loss of language and culture, on top of the systematic 
rupture of family and community life over 150 years created many inter-generational consequences.  That 
process of healing and reconciliation must continue.  The ultimate objective must be to transform our country 
and restore mutual respect between people and nations." I highly encourage you to check out this website so 
that you can start or scaffold the lessons/units you have been teaching about our culture.  "NEVER FORGET” is 
a powerful graffiti message that was posted by an anonymous artist on the doors of St. Michael's Residential 
School before its demolition in 2015.  It is our goal to honour the survivors and their families, and to help 
educate Canadians about the atrocious history and ongoing legacy of residential schools.  Only when we 
understand our shared history can we move forward in a spirit of reconciliation. Google bctf.ca/HiddenHistory 
to begin your exciting journey.  You can still contact this website to request tiles to do an art project with your 
class for free.  BCTF also has three new workshops available for locals:  Exploring Historical Relationships-The 
BC Blanket Exercise, Deconstructing Myths-Fostering Reconciliation through Understanding and Infusing 
Authentic Aboriginal Content.  Anyway I am going to stop here for now, thank you and have fun! 

mailto:dcacciato@sd63.bc.ca
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STA Program Report 
by Luanne Marchand 

 
 

    YOU’RE INVITED! 
             to the BCTF & STA annual 

INDUCTION CEREMONY 

& 
RECEPTION 

 
Wednesday, November 18 
5:30 – 7:30 pm 

 

Brentwood Bay Lodge & Spa 
849 Verdier Avenue , Brentwood Bay  
 

This event is intended for those contract teachers and 

Saanich -based teachers -on -call who have not  yet been 

officially inducted into the BCTF .  

The evening will include welcoming comments from Mark 

Skanks, President of the Saanich Teachers’ Association and 

an Executive member of the BCTF.  

Inductees will also be pres ented with BCTF Membership 

Certificates, BCTF pins and a one-year free PSA 

membership. 

Hors d’oeuvres and a no host bar will be available before & after the ceremony.  

Please also join us for the Human Resources Workshop at 4 pm (just prior to the Induction  Ceremony).  

See details below.   

 

PLEASE RSVP 
by   

 

Monday, November 9  
 

to: 
 

staoffice@saanichteachers.com  
 

or 
 

778-426-1426 

mailto:lmarchand@sd63.bc.ca
mailto:staoffice@saanichteachers.com
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SD63 & STA 

NEW TEACHERS/TTOC  
HUMAN RESOURCES  
WORKSHOP  
Breanne Stoudt (HR Advisor)  
&  
Mark Skanks (STA President) present:  
 
Human Resources Information:  

- Job Postings  
- Qualifications  
- Seniority 
- ADS 

 

Wednesday, November 18 
4:00 pm – 5:30 pm 

 

Brentwood Bay Lodge & Spa 
849 Verdier Avenue , Brentwood Bay  
 

If you havenõt been inducted into the BCTF, why not join us for both of these 

events.    
   

         TTOC Report 
by Mark Morrison & Christa Cowie   

Hello Saanich TTOCs! 

A huge thank you to everyone that turned out for our first TTOC event! We are looking forward to instituting 
some of the suggestions and ideas that came up in our mentorship.  We will be setting up regular sessions to 
address TTOC issues, a book club and workshops as well as some social events.  We had 24 people attend the 
Classroom Management for TTOCs workshop.  The presenter did a great job.  Topics covered included creating 
a safe and positive learning environment, the importance of proactive teaching strategies and level specific 
issues. We were really excited with how things turned out and are looking forward to offering everyone more 
opportunities in the coming year.  

Please be sure to mark your calendars in early December for our upcoming TTOC Christmas Party Potluck! We 
are in the process of organizing and figuring out the location and time for it to take place, and will be sending 
out an email with more details in the not too distant future. 

PLEASE RSVP 
by   

 

Monday, November 9  
 

to: 
 

staoffice@saanichteachers.com  
 

or 
 

778-426-1426 

 

mailto:dcacciato@sd63.bc.ca
mailto:staoffice@saanichteachers.com
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Contest 
Congratulations to Joan Trill for correctly answering last month’s contest question! 

This month’s prize is a $25 iTunes Gift Card. 

Question:  What organization is the BCTF going to consider re-joining? 

Find the answer in this month’s issue of the STA in Touch.  Please email your answer to Deryck Ball 
dball@sd63.bc.ca by Monday, November 23, 2015.   

Good Luck! 

 

 

Let’s Get Social! 
The STA is getting more and more connected to the world of Social Media.  Join us! 

Our website is: www.saanichteachers.com 

Follow us on Facebook at: Saanich Teachers’ Association 

Follow us on Twitter at: @BCTF63 

Phone us: 778-426-1426  

Our mailing address is: 6843 Central Saanich Road    Victoria BC   V8Z 5V4 
 
 
 

 

 

If you have any feedback on this newsletter, or would like to submit an article, please contact:  Deryck Ball 

mailto:dball@sd63.bc.ca
https://www.facebook.com/groups/224838570897905/
mailto:dball@ds63.bc.ca
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IMPORTANT DATES FOR STA TEACHERS 
1 HR TO FACILITATE PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS RE. STUDENT PROGRESS 

DATES 

Brentwood Elementary Oct 7 Oct 28 Feb 24 Feb 25 

Cordova Bay Elementary Oct 20 Oct 21 Oct 22 Feb 10 

Deep Cove Elementary Oct 21 Oct 22 Nov 2 Mar 3 

Keating Elementary Nov 25                 Nov 26 Feb 24                  Feb 25 

KELSET Elementary Sept 23 Sept 24 Nov 25 Nov 26 

Lochside Elementary Nov 3 Nov 4 Nov 5 Mar 3 

Prospect Lake Elementary Oct 7 Oct 8 Feb 17 Feb 18 

Sidney Elementary Oct 7 Oct 8 Nov 19 Mar 10 

Bayside Middle Sept 23 Oct 14 Oct 15 May 19 

North Saanich Middle Sept 16 Sept 17 Oct 22 Mar 11 

Royal Oak Middle Oct 20 Oct 21 Feb 9 May 26 

Claremont Secondary Oct 1 Nov 26 Feb 4 Apr 28 

Parkland Secondary Sept 17 Nov 26 Feb 26 May 5 

Stelly's Secondary Oct 1 Nov 26 Feb 11 Apr 28 

 

ALL SCHOOLS (TWO WEEK SPRING BREAK IMPLEMENTED) 

Friday, October 23, 2015 Province Wide  

Thursday, November 12, 2015 School Based 

Friday, November 13, 2015 School Based 

Friday, February 19, 2016 Individual (Tri-District) 

Friday, April 22, 2016 School Based 

Monday, May 9, 2016 Ministry Priorities  

 
LAST DAY OF CLASSES:  THURSDAY, JUNE 30TH (Not that we are counting) 


